Research on Extremophiles and Astrobiology To Be Showcased in a New Old Faithful Visitor Education Center in Yellowstone National Park
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As a part of a comprehensive package of outreach projects, the Ames Research Center team of the NASA Astrobiology Institute is collaborating with the Division of Interpretation at Yellowstone National Park and their associates to develop microbiology and astrobiology exhibits for a new Old Faithful Visitor Education Center, scheduled to open in June 2008.  This venue enables most of the 3 million annual visitors to discover microbiology and astrobiology.  Our inputs are based on past and ongoing extremophile and astrobiology research in Yellowstone and have guided designers to propose five main exhibit features.  A large diorama will challenge visitors to discover hot spring microbial communities among the more familiar plants and animals of the park.  A wall mural accompanied by microscopes will introduce visitors to differences between chemosynthetic and phototrophic microbial communities and allow dissection of each community to view its individual microorganisms.  A Microbe Theater will present a video that highlights the importance and fascination of extremophile microorganisms.  A Young Scientists area will engage visitors, especially children, in learning about the molecular-based Tree of Life.  Finally, science kiosks will enable visitors to appreciate the value of extremophiles to biotechnology (i.e., PCR), to learn about the history of our biosphere, and to understand the attributes of habitable environments that astrobiologists must explore as part of their search for life elsewhere.  These exhibits will be linked by radio-frequency ID bracelets to peripheral learning resources, such as web-based electronic field trips, publications, an on-line virtual visitor center and other opportunities to learn about extremophiles and astrobiology.

